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St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 14th Exec meeting

31.03.15
*
*
*

MINUTES FROM 31.03.15
1 Business

1.1 Present
	Lucy O'Reilly
	LOR
	General Secretary

	Nathan Eager
	NE
	Trustee

	Steven Gilbert
	SG
	Webmaster

	Rahim Esmail
	RE
	Media Officer

	Matt Boon
	MB
	Tech Officer

	Morgan Hayden
	MH
	Societies Officer

	Dheemal Patel
	DP
	President

	Georgina Chamberlain
	GC
	Environment and Ethics Officer

	Bhina Patel
	BP
	Council Elect

	Alice Walker Earwicker
	AWE
	Council Elect

	Michael John
	MJ
	Heritage Officer

	Tom Arjomandi
	TA
	Trustee

	Kat Telford
	KT
	Environment and Ethics Officer

	Chris Raby
	CR
	VP Finance and Student Activities


1.2 Apologies
Ruth Varney
1.3 In attendance 
1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting

        PASSED

1.5 Matters arising
Part V – Final years want guaranteed entry and reduced queuing time. 
RAG to clear out rag room
1.6 AOB
2 Reports
2.1 President 

· PASSED

· DP gave a verbal report to supplement his written report
· NE asked will we have access to the website during the soft launch?

· DP said we would

· NE suggested that this would be a good time to check for any errors on the site

· KT asked if there will be a leaving do for the shop staff and Tina

· DP said there would be and also a present for them

2.2 VP Finance and Student Activities
· PASSED
· CR gave a verbal report to supplement his written report
· TA asked what’s happening with the old computers in the computer room

· CR said that we would get some but they’re going to replace the ones in the lecture theatres first

· AWE asked if the issues that happened with Swimming payments had been sorted this year 

· CR explained it would no longer be done through the University

· TA asked what was happening with all the sports kit in the VP Finance office

· CR explained he needed to price all the items with the shop cashier and then sell them in the shop

2.3 VP Education and Welfare
· PASSED

· No-one present to give a verbal report
2.4 General Secretary
· PASSED 
· LOR gave a verbal report to supplement her written report
2.5 Events Officers

· Not passed, no-one present to give a verbal report

· AWE asked about the question raised at Council about hosting non-drinking events

· KT asked will there be cupcakes at part V

· CR can they update us soon about plans for Part V as it’s approaching past

· DP said they need to start advertising for the SU showcase
· MB can they send Tech as list of acts for the showcase by 21st April 
2.6 Media Officers

· PASSED
· RE gave a verbal report to supplement their written report

· KT asked if Media have still be struggling to find content

· RE said that Juhee should be the person to talk to about 

2.7 Sports Officers

· PASSED
· KT asked what was happening with sports ball?

· IL said on May 20th Kingston Park Lodge that it will be £25 early bird and £30 full price, 100 people capacity, there are drinks deals. Posters are ready to go up

· NE asked if there will be awards

· IL said that there would be

2.8 Heritage Officers 
· Verbal report passed, no written report
· DP asked what the plan for George’s-George’s pub crawl was

· MJ said it won’t happen as it’s too close to exams and Part V – we wanted to focus it on one event but then St George’s Day disco fell through, next year we will suggest that the Heritage Officers hold events throughout the year rather than hosting a Heritage week. 

· GC said that George’s to George’s happened after first and second year exams during her first year at Uni and this might be a good idea to revisit. 

2.9 Societies Officers
· PASSED
· MH gave a verbal report, no written report
· GC asked how many nominations there are

· TA asked why there might be less 

· MJ asked if there were any categories that weren’t nominated for

· IL said the less nominations this year might be due to people not receiving the awards the previous year so people are nominating less

· KT said that people seem to need more guidance on how to write a successful nominations

· TA said that the online information on how to write is sufficient and people can’t be given an example as it would be copied

· NE said the fact that so many people are on the committee means the effect of people knowing the nominees from having a bias effect


2.10 Charities Officers
· PASSED
· No-one present to give a verbal report 
· MJ asked of they have got licences for bucketeering?

· DP asked when they would be clearing?

· GC Are there any future stand alone events that they want to run?

· BP What events are they doing with Sainsbury’s and what was the outcome of their conversations?

· CR asked where the money was from the recent bag-packing event?

2.11 Community Project Officers

· PASSED 
· CR asked are they getting on with the inventory? 
2.12 Technical Officers
· PASSED

· MB gave a verbal report to supplement their written report

· TA asked if the new lighting was using the same Phillips

· GC asked if any progress could be made with the University and SU relationship with the tech situation?

· MB said that the height of the bars should probably require the tech officers to have training to manage them
· GC asked if health and safety training should be on the SU
2.13 Equality and Diversity Officers 
· PASSED 
· No-one present to give a verbal report
2.14 Environment and Ethics Officers 
· PASSED
· GC gave a verbal report to supplement their written report

· NE asked do we have a chance of getting a Silver award next year?
· GC explained that we are confined by the size of our university and funding issues
2.15 International Officers 
· PASSED 
· No-one present to give a verbal report
2.16 Webmasters

· PASSED

· SG gave a verbal summary to supplement their written report
2.17 Council elect

· PASSED
· BP gave a verbal summary to supplement their written report
2.18 Senate elect
· PASSED

· No-one present to give a verbal report
3. Counselling Service – wellbeing week
Sheila Root – here to speak to the Exec about what should be held during the wellbeing week. SR said there was a mindfullness session one lunchtime. 
KT suggested having the life-drawing class. 

SR suggested offering a few mindfulness sessions on Thursdays for students

KT suggested opening up the Music room and having a music chill out room and also getting the choir to sing by the lifts. 

AOB
TA asked about staging and had this impacted performing societies budget?

DP explained the issues that had been encountered

GC explained that there are going to be procedures put in place for the Monckton so things should be smoother

MJ said that often there is a lot of mess from the lectures of that day

MB said there had been cases where there have been issues of bookings made but a different society has been using the room.
AWE asked if there will be another budget review committee meeting at the end of this year?

ACTION POINT:


Exec to review top tips








